
WCXL-FM 104.9 Public Issue Programming 4th Quarter 2022 

Interviews and Public Service Announcements which ran in the fourth 

quarter of 2022: 

The Following Interviews took place in the public interest 

Tony Lombardi, a representative of the Outer Banks Anglers Club 

discussed the organization and the need for new members to come to the 

meetings, and when they were going to have their next meeting.  The 

group meets in Southern Shores at the Pitts Center on the last Monday of 

each month 

The following Public Service Announcement campaigns ran. Each was 

at least 30 seconds long and scheduled 5 times per day. 

Corolla Wild Horse Fund. These started 4/16 and will continue through 

1/15/2023. Corolla Wild Horse Fund is a nonprofit that raises awareness 

and cares for the wild horse population on the Outer Banks.:  Don’t Feed 

the Ponies. These PSA’s advise the public on the dangers of feeding the 

Corolla Wild Ponies foods that domesticated animals would normally 

eat. The Ponies have adapted to a diet of wild marsh grasses, and snacks 

like carrots, apples, or oats can kill them. 

12/2-12/9/2022- Southern Hope Animal Rescue- Christmas in the 

Country. This is a Fundraiser for Southern Hope Animal rescue, an all 

species animal rescue, helping slaughter bound equines rehabilitate and 

find forever homes, and assisting local shelters and animal control with 

the placement of farm animals and companion animals of all kinds as 

well as accepting owner surrendered animals. 

10/31-11/4- Center for Dolphin Research Shrimp Crawl. The Outer 

Banks Center for Dolphin Research is a non-profit organization 

dedicated to promote the conservation of bottlenose dolphins on the 

Outer Banks. This is a primary fundraiser for the organization involving 

a variety of restaurant locations. Tickets purchased allow people access 

to several restaurants to sample shrimp dishes while supporting and 

learning about dolphin research. 


